REGULAR MEETING, TOWN OF WELLSVILLE, July 13, 2022                   


The Regular Meeting of the Town of Wellsville, County of Allegany and the State of New York was held at the Wellsville Municipal Airport 2600 Tarantine Blvd on the 13th day of July 2022.
Present:
Shad Alsworth, Supervisor

Patricia Graves, Council Member



Jeff Ormsby, Council Member



Mike Miller, Council 
Member 


Brian Smith, Highway Superintendent, 
Willis Shutt, Airport Manager



Sally Boehl, Deputy Clerk

Absent: 
Jesse Case, Council Member
Others Present: Jeff Ormsby, Mike Roeske (Village Trustee), Damon Davis, Todd Moyer, Tamara Moyer, Katherine D’Ariano-Gordnier, Chis Potter, Dan Helveston, Darwin Fanton.
Alsworth opened the meeting at 7:00 pm and led the pledge to the Flag.
OATH OF OFFICE: Supervisor Alsworth stated that Jeff Ormsby would be appointed to the Town Board at the last meeting pending primary results. Alsworth stated that no one else was in the running therefore Ormsby had won primary. Town board welcomes Jeff Ormsby to a seat at the board table.
Minutes:  Accepted as written with a motion made by Graves, seconded by Miller. Motion was carried.
FINANCIAL REPORT: Accepted as presented
MUNICIPAL BUILDING: Had a meeting with National Fuel, Town, Village, and project engineers, have a good plan moving forward for utility services. There are a few items that need to be completed for the students to return. Tom swift has put the items needed, tubing and wire mesh back out for bid. Hopefully prices will come back soon so those items can be purchased. Students will return end of August. 
HIGHWAY:  
A. A motion was made by Miller, seconded by Graves for the Town of Scio to purchase a Land Pride rotary mower in the amount of $5,500. Motion was carried. 

B. A motion was made by Graves, seconded by Ormsby to cancel the Flail mower that was approved to purchase at the March 2022 meeting due to the mower will not be here until fall 2022/spring 2023. Motion was carried.

C. A Motion was made by Graves, seconded by Ormsby for monies from the Town of Scio’s to purchase mower go back into DA201HE Highway Equipment Reserve. Motion was carried. 
D. New Truck Purchase: 2019 Mack Truck BAN will be paid off in 2023. When a new BAN is started, the first payment falls 1 year from that date. A discussion of a new truck was talked about. Possibly 12 months before a truck could here and sent to TENCO to be ready for winter of 2023. Truck would be roughly $161,000 and the plow equipment is $117,000 or stainless-steel box for $141,000.
E. Discussion to purchase a new fork lift and trailer to haul excavator and roller. 
F. Discussion was had about materials on the East State Street that possibly need sent out to bid. Smith says there are excess bricks and International Single axel plow truck. A motion was made by Graves, seconded by Miller to sell International Single Axel Plow Truck on auction service with the right for the Town Board to reject any bid. Motion was carried.
AIRPORT: A motion was made by Miller, seconded by Graves to transfer $4,623.02 from EA230ER to EA5610.202 for parts and labor for 12’ Broom for the loader. Motion was carried.
QUICKLEE’S: Final site plan from Quicklee’s and updated SEQR that was requested they make a few changes. Both items are going to be submitted to Allegany CO planning Board and NYSDOT. 
Katherine D’Ariano-Gordnier: Asked the board what had been found out about the deeds. Supervisor Alsworth asked the rest of the board if he could address this. He stated to Kathrine that this falls outside the Town Boards jurisdiction through the SEQR process. The Town Board has no entity within the Town Government that can make any decisions or alter what we are doing based on what the residents have presented to the Town Board. Kathrine stated that the residents in this community don’t want a gas station and thought the Town Board was supposed to be there to supports the residents after a petition was filled out and brought to the board. Miller stated the all the concerns the residents have brought forth, the board and planning board has done everything they can to address the concerns. It has been discussed for several minutes on zoning and the Town of Wellsville not having it and residents contacting their own attorney. 
TAX COLLECTING: Tax collector was notified by Community Bank they will be charging to help collect taxes starting in 2023. A discussion with the board of other options the Town could have for the residents. A motion was made by Miller, seconded by Ormsby to NOT have the bank provide this service. The motion was carried.
RFP: A motion was made by Miller, seconded by Ormsby to postpone going over bids until August 10th board meeting. Motion was carried.
SUPERVISOR/COUNCILMEN REPORTS:

Alsworth:

2019 MACK TRUCK BAN PAYMENT: A motion was made by Graves, seconded by Miller to approve the following resolution for Ban payment. 
ACME: A motion was made by Miller, seconded by Graves to transfer monies from A917 unappropriated/unassigned fund balance to A1620.418 to pay for the purchase of the 2 new copier machines for the clerks/bookkeeper’s office in the amount of $7,090.16. Motion was carried.
BUDGET 2023: Supervisor Alsworth would like the bookkeeper to hand out prelim budget worksheets and return by August 5th.
AUDIT/PAYMENT OF BILLS – 
Motion: 
A motion was made by Graves to accept and pay Abstract #07 of 2022, seconded by Ormsby / carried

13
A – General Fund – Vouchers –177-214 - $10,482.76
B – Outside Village – Vouchers –  
DA –Highway Town wide – Vouchers –118-128,136,137 - $11,313.11
DB – Highway Outside – Vouchers – 128-135 - $27,491.43
EA – Airport – Vouchers – 124-133- $5,597.22
ESA – Assessor – Vouchers – 23-29 – $881.02
MS – Unemployment – Vouchers – 7- $5,956.67
SL – Hill Crest Lighting – Voucher – 14 - $14.13

Tota1 $61,736.34
ADJOURN: 
Miller / Graves / Carried
Respectfully Submitted,

Danielle Osgood

Town Clerk
